Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes for October 18, 2006

· Attendance

· Present:Bakewell-Sachs, Compte, Dacosta, D’Addona, Leake, Lindberg, Rao, Schupsky, Seto
· Excused: Hydro and Watson-Cotton
· Welcome and introductions

Chairperson Rao convened the group and introduced the following new members:


Debbie Compte, Grad Coordinator from School of Culture & Society


Jacqueline Dacosta, Library Representative


Michael D’Addona, Grad Student Representative


Dan Schupsky, Grad Student Representative

· Assign minutes duty

Leake volunteered to take the minutes.

· Approval of Minutes from September 20, 2006

The minutes were approved with corrections.

· Graduate Deans’ Report

Bakewell-Sachs reported that the Graduate Programs Assessment Committee had received its charge and expects to convene within the next two weeks.

· Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies Report

Rao reported on an email message she received from Asst. Dean Hydro who was absent due to illness. The message included: 

· An announcement that the November 12, 2006 TCNJ Campus Wide Open House will include a graduate presence. 

· Announcements

· Rao stated that the GPC is still lacking one additional graduate student representative. Rao stated that she would contact Dean Albertine in an attempt to solicit a graduate student from the School of Culture & Society.

· Rao stated that the number of graduate applications were lower and that the application deadline had been extended from October 15 to November 15, 2006. Council members discussed the possibility that actual program closures, rumors of program closures, and reduced number of grad assistantships influenced the amount of applications.

· Old Business

After lengthy discussion, the Council focused on the development of the appropriate categorization of GPC initiatives for AY2006-2007, the Council made the following decisions: 

· The Council would divide into smaller working groups

· Graduate Student Life & Support (Seto, Dacosta, Lindberg, & Schupsky) to examine issues of academic, financial, and psycho-social support of graduate students. The group will look at these issues as addressed at TCNJ and other institutions. Additionally the group will try to generate an electronic survey of to solicit input from TCNJ grad students. 

· Graduate Recruitment & Retention (Compte, Leake, & Rao) to examine TCNJ policies and practices of related to recruitment and retention (including disciplinary policies) of graduate students with additional emphasis on under-represented populations. This group may contribute to electronic survey as part of its work. Additionally, the Council requested that Rao invite Dean of Admissions, Lisa Angeloni, to speak to the GPC meeting on November 1, 2006.
· Course & Program Approval Guidelines (Rao, Seto, & Compte) agreed to try to draft course & program approval guidelines for GPC information website. The work of this group has high level of immediacy due to projected courses being generated for GPC approval this academic year.
· The full Council should work on the task of identifying benchmarks of high quality graduate program. Some of these benchmarks may evolve as a result of the GPC smaller work group efforts.

· New Business

· Atsuko Seto was elected Vice-Chair for the AY2006-2007
· Next Meeting(s)

· Full Council: November 1, 2006

· Council Work Groups: November 15, 2006

· Grad Student Support Work Group will meet in the Library

· Meeting Adjourned at 2:55PM
Respectfully submitted,

Brenda H. Leake

